Lancaster Estates Homeowners' Association 
2024 Annual Meeting Minutes
September 15, 2024, 6:30 pm, Martins’ driveway, 805 S. Redwood Ave.

1) Kurt called meeting to order

2) Roll Call of officers (all present)

President – Kurt Branstetter

Vice President – Ken Calvert

Treasurer – Dustin Fry

Secretary – Kirk Schneider

Architectural Committee Chair – Gary Martin
4) Quorum confirmation (22 homeowners represented; including 6 proxies)
5) Read minutes of 2023 annual meeting. No questions regarding previous annual meeting minutes

6) Treasurer Report
i) Dustin walked us through the report
ii) Budget issues discussed
(1) Will need fence replacement in next 3 years

(2) Flowerbed updating and maintenance

(3) Pier leveling
(4) Inflation

(5) Include $600 in budget for improved holiday lights.

(6) Budget was approved unanimously
iii) Discussed increasing annual dues to $500 effective in 2025.

(1) Motion made and seconded; passed unanimously

7) The neighborhood now has a website. 

8) Old Business - last year’s annual meeting

i) Flower beds – Getting bids on center flowerbed landscaping and maintenance for all three beds from Ramiro (person who does mowing for neighborhood).
ii) Houston widening project is expected to start after Labor Day 2024 and take about 1 year to complete. 
iii) . The board hired an attorney to look into rental restrictions. He determined it would be difficult to enforce this so it was decided to not pursue further.
9) New Business
i) There was recently a person going around the neighborhood at night trying to open cars. If this happens in the future, call the BA non-emergency line.
ii) No Trespassing signs have been posted along Houston/81st Street greenbelts to discourage homeless or others from loitering. They seem to be working, because we have not had any more problems with this.
iii) The Board needs to send out letters to neighbors that are not cleaning up after their dogs in the neighborhood.
vi) Discussed:

(1) Workday will be October 12 or 19 for planting fall flowers and doing bed and other maintenance.
(2) Decided on Saturday, November 23rd to put up Holiday Lights. Kirk Schneider to work with Susan Purcell to create the design. 
(3) Holiday Dinner; Friday, December 13th. Kirk Schneider will coordinate.

10) Election of new Board Members

a) Kurt Branstetter, Ken Calvert, Gary Martin, and Kirk Schneider will remain on the board for next year. Neighborhood approved returning board members

b) Nominated Sheree Fry to replace Dustin Fry on the board. Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
11) Move to Adjourn; seconded; approved unanimously.
.

